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Happy Fall, New England and Bermuda Kiwanians!

| hope you are all enjoying this beautiful time in New England even though it is
getting a little colder!

As most Key Clubbers are going back to school remotely, in a hybrid, or fully in-
person, we have been trying to work with and support as best we can. Thanks to Mr.
Bradford, we now have a newly designed District website! A few District Board
members also helped produce a Pandemic Manual which can be found under the
“Resources” page on the website. This guide will serve as a reference for all Key
Clubs, and it can help in the process of transferring normally in-person events to a
more virtual platform! | encourage you to check this out, as you will find that many of
the articles also apply to Kiwanis.

The main priorities we Key Clubbers have during the fall is membership recruitment
and Regional Training Conferences. Almost all of our Lieutenant Governors have
Instagram accounts for their Divisions, through which they frequently post content
and communicate with their Division's Key Club officers. Although recruitment looks
different depending on the school situation, we are doing the best we can to make
Key Club an option for those whose clubs will not be meeting this year. We are
looking at chartering an e-Key Club for members that will not be able to participate in
Key Club at their school!

In terms of officer training, we have pushed Regional Training Conferences back one
month, so instead of many conferences taking place in September, they will happen in
October and November. All Regional Training Conferences will be on Zoom. Dates,
times, and an RSVP form will be posted on our website very soon. All Kiwanians are

more than welcome to attend!

Kiwanians, thank you for your continuous support and dedication to Key Clubs and
children around the world. Although different, | know we will have a productive and
enjoyable next few months. | can’t wait to meet many of you at the Fall Training

Conference!

Yours in Service and Friendship,

Lydia Tucker




